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SUBJECT:
RESPONSE TO WATER CAUSED DAMAGE

                        IN METRO RED LINE TUNNELS

ACTION:
RECEIVE AND FILE

RECOMMENDATION
Receive and file report for procurement action to perform grouting on Metro Red Line (MRL) tunnels to stop water intrusion as an immediate remedial measure.

ISSUE

A contract was issued in November 2002 to Hayward Baker Incorporated for grouting in the MRL tunnel at cross passage 60 as an immediate remedial measure under Public Utilities Code (PUC) Section 130235, and amended in January 2003 for additional grouting work, for a total contract amount of $230,616.

This report of the procurement is submitted in accordance with PUC Section 130235(b), which requires a full report to the Board of Directors of such procurements.

DISCUSSION

Intrusion of water occurred in the MRL tunnel at cross passage 60, located between the Hollywood/Highland and Universal stations.   The water destroyed the fire/smoke safety barrier in the cable trough and could have damaged the electric cables, making them subject to short and possible electric fire.  Corrosion at the doorway damaged the panic bar on the door and could have lead to an in operable door.  The corrosion at the tunnel fire line appeared to be quite advanced.  Grouting had been previously used to stop groundwater intrusion, but the groundwater intrusion reoccurred in 2002.   

On October 2, 2002, the Fire Department issued a Notice of Non-Compliance letter to the MTA, which stated that the condition in cross passage 60 was an immediate  Fire/Life/Safety issue. 

Hayward Baker Incorporated was selected due to their recent successful experience with grouting in MTA Tunnels under Contract C0632.  MTA staff is very familiar 

with their rate structure and quality of workmanship.  Additionally, there are special certifications and equipment required to work with MTA tunnels that Hayward Baker currently possesses.  Hayward Baker successfully completed grouting at cross passage 60 on December 23, 2002. 

While Hayward Baker was completing the grouting work at cross passage 60, Rail Facility Maintenance identified additional areas in the tunnels between Hollywood/Highland and Universal Stations that posed safety concerns to maintenance personnel and rail patrons in the event of an emergency evacuation from the tunnels.  Since Hayward Baker was still on MTA property and grout equipment mobilization is a large expense, in addition to rail safety training, Hayward Baker was asked to perform the additional work.  Savings to MTA by not paying the contractor to remobilize is approximately $51,000. The original and subsequent work was completed on February 9, 2003 for a total time and material cost of  $230,616.
NEXT STEPS

The issue of grouting for all the tunnel system needs to be addressed on an ongoing basis.  The subway tunnels continue to incur damage to vital electrical facilities and track work from water intrusion within the tunnels, which can be controlled and minimized by a deliberate maintenance grouting program.

Rail Facilities Maintenance Wayside Systems and Procurement will prepare an Invitation for Bid (IFB) with intent to award a base contract of two years with three, one-year options, for as-needed grouting services.   Staff will report back to the Board if procurement of additional remedial measure grouting services is required prior to issuance of the multi-year contract.
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